
Dear presidents, delegates and members of the national associations for supervision 
and coaching, 
 
ANSE board would like to inform you about the topics that were discussed and 
decided at the 39th board meeting, June 19th till 21st 2009. 
 

1. Summer university 2009 Dublin is approaching very quickly. You have 
received the registration form. Accommodation for about 50 people is available 
in Trinity college, please follow the instruction on the registration sheet. In 
case of any complications, please do not hesitate to call Irish colleagues (the 
numbers are on the registration sheet). 

 
Due to some complications we will have the final program on July 7th and we 
will communicate it to you the very same moment we get it. Up till now we 
know, that Michael Carroll will give the lecture, Michaela Judy and Verena 
Bruchhagen will offer the workshop and the lecture, Sijtze de Roos and Ines 
Rinke will be leading the workshop about ethics in supervision and coaching. 
But the most valuable and the core activity of the Summer university and 
ANSE itself is the chance to experience, live and reflect upon the diversity 
while actually working and having intervision in international groups. This is 
the good opportunity for European supervisors and coaches to “improve by 
doing” the intercultural competences. Josephine Young Buchner will 
coordinate the groups.  

2. Grundtvig program is going on well. The second meeting took place in 
Amersfoort, Netherlands, June 5t and 6th 2009 and the next meeting will take 
place in Berlin, the autumn 2009. The content information will be written by the 
coordinator and published on the ANSE website. As well as the flyer, 
containing the basic information about the program and participants. 

3. Information on the balance and the budget: printed financial report and draft 
budget proposal will in future be handed out to the delegates at the General 
assemblies.  

4. Projects: ANSE decided to give the content and policy support to the 
Romanian international educational project. 

5. Homepage: the structure for the ANSE data base (the library) is made, so the 
articles will be published soon. Just a reminder: the English abstract is 
necessary and the national associations are the ones, responsible for the 
decision what is to be published on ANSE website. 

6. Elections 2010: the new board is to be elected. In…. you will get the formal 
invitation for the nominations. 

7. Contact with EAS has been reactivated. We will stay in touch and exchange 
information. 

8. ANSE will send a letter of information to CEDEFOP about European standards 
in supervision which we expect to be recognized.  

9. Future activities:  
19.8.2009 (sum. Uni) 
13. – 15.11.2009, Vienna (starting Friday evening with dinner) 
25.3.2010, near Zurich from 11 to 19 (evening and 26.3. the grundtvig – BSO 
conference) 
-------------------- final Grundtvig conference and GA 13, Vienna 
25. – 27.6.2010, .. 
12. – 14.11.2010 (13.11.2010 the presidential meeting) 



 
Next Grundtvig meeting 8.-10.10.2009 

 
Again, we are very sorry about all the difficulties and troubles arising about Summer 
university 2009 and we hope to see you and work with you in Dublin. 
 
       For the ANSE board:  
       Wolfgang Knopf, ANSE president 
       Barbara Gogala, ANSE secretary 

 
 
 
 
 


